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2018 Combined Small Schools’ Cross Country Carnival 
Thursday 29 March 

Dear Families of Students turning 8 years and older in 2018, 
 
The 2018 Combined Small Schools’ Cross Country Carnival will be held at Luddenham P.S. on 
Thursday 29 March and will involve students from Wallacia, Luddenham, Mulgoa and Orchard 
Hills Public Schools. The Carnival is open to all students in Years 3-6, plus any Year 2 students 
turning 8 years old this year. The course is at the grounds of Luddenham P.S., and each school 
will record their own results.  Competitors aged 8, 9 or 10 years will complete 2km, while 11 year 
olds and seniors will run 3km. 
 
Students should be at Wallacia PS School by 8.50 am. Bus transport will depart Wallacia PS at 
9.05am.  The Carnival will commence at 9:30am, and students will have the opportunity to walk 
the course. Races will commence at approximately 9:45am beginning with 8 year olds.  Boys and 
girls will race separately. There will be a short recess break after the completion of the 10 year old 
races (approximately 11:15am).  It is expected that all races will be completed by 1:00pm, followed 
by lunch, and return to school by 3.00pm.  Students will be transported, by bus back to Wallacia 
PS at the conclusion of the carnival.  
 
Competitors are to wear their school sports uniform. They will be required to bring a packed 
recess and lunch, hat, water bottle, sunscreen and any required medication (e.g. asthma reliever). 
All students will remain under the supervision of teachers at all times. Competitors will be seated 
in school groups. 
 
Transport to and from the carnival will be by bus. The cost of the bus is $10.00 per student. 
Completed permission note and POP payment or payment envelope need to be returned to 
the school office BEFORE Thursday 22 March, 2018. 
 
Regards, 
Ms Talia Carroll                                                                                                     Mr Trev Mason 
Sports Coordinator                                                                                                Principal 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

2018 Combined Small Schools’ Cross Country Carnival  
Thursday 29 March 

RETURN PERMISSION NOTE AND PAYMENT BEFORE Thursday 22 March, 2018 
 

I give my son/daughter ____________________________________ permission to attend the  
Combined Small Schools’ Cross Country Carnival, on Thursday 29 March to be held at 
Luddenham P.S and transported to and from the carnival by bus. 
 
I have made an online (POP) payment on Date: _______ Receipt Number___________________ 
OR 
Enclosed is _____________$10.00 (cash/cheque) per child, being payment for bus travel to and 
from the Carnival. 
 
Signed: ______________________Date: _____________________________________________ 
 
Name____________________________________________________________________________ 
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